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August 29, 2019 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
Honorable Kathleen H. Burgess, Secretary 
State of New York 
Public Service Commission 
Office of the Secretary, 19th Floor 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, New York 12223-1350 
 

RE: Case 19-E-_______ – PROPOSED TARIFF REVISIONS BY NIAGARA 
MOHAWK POWER CORPORATION d/b/a NATIONAL GRID TO 
ALLOW CERTAIN NYPA CUSTOMERS TO BE DEEMED ELIGIBLE 
SATELLITES FOR NET METERING OR VALUE STACK CREDITS 

 
 
Dear Secretary Burgess: 
 

Niagara Mohawk Power Corporation d/b/a National Grid (the “Company”) is filing with the New 
York State Public Service Commission (“Commission”) the following proposed revisions to its Schedule 
for Electric Service, P.S.C. No. 220 – Electricity (the “Electric Tariff”). 
 
Identification of Tariff Amendments: 
 

Twelfth Revised Leaf No. 148 
Third Revised Leaf No. 408.6 
Second Revised Lead No. 468 
 
To P.S.C. No. 220 Electricity 
 
Effective: February 1, 2020 

 
Purpose of the Filing: 
 

The proposed revisions to the Electric Tariff will enable customers that would otherwise be eligible 
satellites to receive credits under the following tariff provisions to also have such credits apply to the 
customer charges for the Company’s deliveries of New York Power Authority (“NYPA”) power under 
Service Classification (“SC”) Nos. 4 and 12, pursuant to specific provisions as described in the enclosed 
tariff leaves: 

 
• Rule No. 29 (Community Distributed Generation (“CDG”)),  
• Rule No. 36 (Net Metering for Solar Electric Generating Equipment, Public Service Law 

(“PSL”) § 66-j.),  
• Rule No. 37 (Net Metering for Wind Electric Generating Equipment, PSL § 66-l, and  
• Rule No. 40 (Value of Distributed Energy Resources)  
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Conclusion and Notice: 
 

The Company is filing these revisions to the Electric Tariff to become effective on February 1, 
2020.  The Company believes a targeted communication plan will be far more effective than newspaper 
publications to bring the proposed amendments to the attention of stakeholders.  The Company will 
communicate to existing CDG and RNM host customers currently interconnected, as well as those in the 
Company’s interconnection queue, to inform them of the tariff revision.  Further communication will be 
offered to both existing CDG and RNM projects and prospective project developers through an 
informational webinar hosted by the Company as well as through postings to the Company’s distributed 
generation website.  Notices to other publications and websites frequented by distributed generation 
developers will also be considered.  Therefore, the Company requests a waiver of the newspaper publication 
requirements of PSL § 66-12 and 16 NYCRR 720.8. 

 
Attachment 1 contains redlined tariff leaves showing where the revisions to the above leaves have 

occurred. Please advise the undersigned of any action taken regarding this filing. 
 

 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
/s/ Carol Teixeira 
 
Carol Teixeira 
Manager, NY Electric Pricing 

 
 
Enclosures 
 
cc: Sandra Hart, DPS Staff, w/enclosure (via e-mail) 
 MaryAnn Sorrentino, DPS Staff, w/enclosure (via e-mail) 
 Johanna Miller, DPS Staff, w/enclosure (via e-mail) 
 Kenneth Kujawa, w/enclosure (via e-mail) 
 Wajiha Mahmoud, w/enclosure (via e-mail) 
 Kellie Smith, w/enclosure (via e-mail) 
 Michael Duschen, w/enclosure (via e-mail) 
 Kimberly Peterson, w/enclosure (via e-mail) 
 Janet Audunson, w/enclosure (via e-mail) 
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